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                  7th June, 2010 

O R D E R 

The Delhi Medical Council examined a representation from SHO, Police Station DBG Road, New Delhi, seeking medical opinion in respect of death of late Satish Kumar Tyagi, on a complaint of Shri Ankur Tyagi r/o. B-76, Vikash Vihar, Uttam Nagar, Delhi, alleging medical negligence, in the treatment administered to his father late Satish Kumar Tyagi at Jeewan Mala Hospital (C.R. No. 200370, IPD No. 9003829), resulting in his death on 25.8.2009 at Jeewan Mala Hospital, 67/1, New Rohtak Road, New Delhi.
The Delhi Medical Council perused the representation from police, written statement of Dr. Vineet Malhotra of Jeewan Mala Hospital, medical records of Jeewan Mala Hospital, post mortem report No. 635/2009 dated 27.8.2009 and other documents on record.

The Delhi Medical Council observed that the patient late Satish Kumar Tyagi (referred hereinafter as the patient) 52 years old male was admitted for TURP on 24.8.2009 at Jeewan Mala Hospital.  The patient developed pulmonary thromboembolism on 25.8.2009.  The patient had no identifiable risk factor for pulmonary embolism.  He developed pulmonary embolism, for which treatment as per standard protocol including ventilatory support and resuscitative measures was given.    Pulmonary embolism as per medical literature is a rare (0.45%) known complication following TURP with approx. 50% mortality rate.  In this case patient had pulmonary thromboembolism when he had gone to the toilet.  Findings of the doctors in the treatment chart of Jeewan Mala Hospital are correlated with Laboratory and Autopsy reports.  Prima facie, no case of medical negligence is made out in the treatment administered to late Satish Kumar Tyagi at Jeewan Mala Hospital.  

Contd/-
( 2 )
Complaint stands disposed.

By the Order & in the name of

            Delhi Medical Council

                         (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

Copy to :-

1) Shri Satish Kumar Tyagi, B-76, Vikash Vihar, Uttam Nagar, Delhi

2) Medical Superintendent, Jeewan Mala Hospital, 67/1, New Rohtak Road, New Delhi – 110005 

3) Dr. Vineet Malhotra, Through Medical Superintendent, Jeewan Mala Hospital, 67/1, New Rohtak Road, New Delhi – 110005 

4) SHO, Police Station DBG Road, New Delhi– 110005 – with reference to letter No. 2289/R.SHO/PS-DBG Road, New Delhi dated 2.10.2009 

(Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary
